	Harnham Neighbourhood Association

website: www.southwilts.com/site/harnham-neighbourhood-association


Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Wednesday 26 January 2011
at St George’s Hall, Lower Street, West Harnham
Present:    
Miss Frances Howard (Chairman), Mr John McGarry (Secretary)
                  
Mr Colin Duller, Mrs Pam Goodman, Mr Richard Hounslow, Mrs Mary Poynton, Mrs Carol Tompkins

Cllr John Collier, Cllr Cheryl Hill, Cllr Ian Tomes, Canon David Scrace,
Apologies: 
Mr David Barter, Mr Calum Grant-Wood, Mr Simon Hemmington, Mrs Pat Rycroft, Mr Dennis Smith, Mrs Josa Snow, 
Cllr John Brady, Cllr Brian Dalton, Cllr Bobbie Chettleborough, Cllr Gloria Tudhope
1.
Welcome

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

The Committee extends its best wishes to member Dennis Smith who has suffered a severe stroke.


It was noted that two elected members have not attended any Committee meetings for over six months.  The Secretary will write to them to establish the position.

Action: John McGarry 

2.
Election of Vice-Chairman

John McGarry was proposed by Cheryl Hill, seconded by Mary Poynton and declared elected.
3.
Minutes of the meeting of 24 November 2010

The minutes were read and approved.  Minutes to be recorded as approved on the HNA website.

Action: Simon Hemmington
4.
Matters Arising

Harnham Calendar:  John McGarry reported that the Calendar had been well received, and a total of 55 copies sold.  Production costs were higher than previously estimated, being approximately £4.00 for printing and card, plus 0.22 for the plastic comb binder and envelope.  The latter came from surplus stock and would not be charged, so the project has generated £55.00 to Association Funds.  Cheque to Treasurer.
Action: John McGarry

It was agreed to proceed with a calendar for 2012.  Please forward any suitable photographs to John McGarry.
Action: All members

A decision will need to be made on pricing for next year – the choice is either to reduce production costs (e.g. by reducing the size), to increase the selling price, or to aim for higher volumes at a lower margin.


There was discussion on whether funding might be available through the Area Board, but this is usually towards one-off project costs with a social function

5.
Chairman’s Report

i) Harnham Slope.  Frances Howard has contacted Murial Tomlinson of the Friends of Harnham Slope to offer our support for any Anniversary events.   However, no action is planned before the next FOHS meeting on March 2.   Also, Salisbury City Council has yet to commit any funding (despite the best efforts of John Collier).  HNA members are welcome to attend that meeting, and Murial will report back in any event.

ii) Community Orchard.  A pilot scheme of two orchards has been agreed (Fisherton Rec and Bishopdown).  If this proves successful, it is hoped that Middle Street Meadow will be included in the next group.
6.
Treasurer’s Report


In the absence of the Treasurer, John McGarry reported on his behalf.  The present balance is £201.47, being the balance reported at the previous meeting.  There is an outstanding liability for £75.00 in respect of Hall hiring costs for 2010-2011, giving a net balance of £126.47.  To this will be added the £55.00 profit from sale of Calendars.
7.
Other Reports


Wiltshire Council 
(Brian Dalton – written report to the Secretary)

Brian Dalton’s reports on the proposed Rowbarrow/Osmund Fields Community Centre, and on road gritting are discussed in more detail under Salisbury City Council reports and Any Other Business.

He has been lobbied by developers who wish to add a third housing development at Rowbarrow, which they claim is included in the Core Strategy!  This will need careful watching.

Wiltshire Council will set its Council Tax rate on Feb 22.  Government ‘advice’ is that the rate should not increase, and this may involve a cut in services.  A reduction of 240 middle management staff is in process.  
The SCC precept for Band D has been increased from £80 to £85.

Salisbury City Council 
(Cheryl Hill)
i) Christmas Lights.  This is widely regarded as having been very successful, with the switch-on attracting around 10,000 visitors.  Many restaurants were full, and the BBC were impressed.  
The skating rink operator was happy with the attendance.  The net cost was £3,000 (£5,000 less receipts of £2,000) but in the coming year the operator will install it at no cost to the Council.
The Council proposes to arrange similar celebrations this year.

(John Collier)


ii) Harnham Road Crossing.  Monitoring of traffic speed will take place in March to determine the best location.

iii) Broken Bridges Nature Reserve.  Salisbury City Council have voted to support the Broken Bridges Nature Reserve group in their request to Wiltshire Council to release £75,000 from the R2 fund, as originally recommended by Salisbury District Council in 2009.

iv) East Harnham Community Centre.

The Community Centre long sought by the East Harnham Community Association  has developer funding available.  However the newly-formed Osmunds Field Residents Association and the Rowbarrow Residents Association are objecting to the planned site on the green in front of the crescent, and to the building itself, on the grounds that it is ugly, too big and too tall.  They demand that the planning application be refused, and the plans withdrawn or modified.  

David Scrace stated that a public meeting and a needs analysis is planned.  He hopes that the energy of the new residents can by harnessed to find an amicable resolution.

8.
Notice Boards 

SCC have suggested placing additional Notice Boards in the City wards, similar to the existing two in Harnham.  Initial funding would be by SCC (approx £700 each) but ongoing operation would be by local associations, in our case the HNA.  The Notice Boards are for non-commercial, non-political Community use. 

The proposal was welcomed, and a number of potential sites suggested, including the recreation ground near the Old Mill,  and Rowbarrow/Osmunds Field.


All members to bring their suggested locations to the next meeting in order that we can give our considered response to the Council.

Action: All members

9.
Any other business 

i) Bus Service. Mary Poynton stated that there had been an improvement in r5 bus times.  It was felt that the bus drivers had generally maintained a good service during the recent inclement weather.  It was agreed to send a letter of congratulation to Ian Bell at Salisbury Bus Station. 
Action: Frances Howard

ii) Road Gritting. In his written report, Brian Dalton stated that he had had much criticism from residents about the lack of gritting.  Many elderly residents had been unable to get to the shops for over a week because the bus routes had not been gritted.  He had taken this up with Wiltshire Council who stated that they had been gritting 25% of the roads, but this was not good enough if they couldn’t grit the bus routes.  Someone is going to die through not being able to buy food, and who would be responsible for that?

Gritting is solely a Wiltshire Council responsibility.  There are a large number of grit bins for local use, which WC fill in the summer and will top up on request.  There were reports of individuals removing grit from bins for private use.

SCC is auditing the distribution of these bins.  The location of existing bins should be publicised and any perceived gaps notified to WC.
Action: All members

iii) Harnham Volunteer Litter Patrol.  John McGarry reported that a number of new volunteers had been recruited and that there was a gratifying improvement in some areas.


It was felt that additional litter bins might be beneficial.  Members to send suggestions to John McGarry.
Action: All members


Some volunteers wear hi-vis jackets with signage of their own making.  This could be something where a grant might be available to provide jackets and equipment for all volunteers.  To be reviewed.
Action: John McGarry

10.
Date of Next Meeting
7.30pm
Wed 23 March 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room
11.
Other Meeting Dates for 2011
7.30pm
Wed 25 May 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm
Wed 27 July 2011 


St Georges Hall Meeting Room

7.30pm
Wed 28 September 2011 (AGM)
St Georges Main Hall
Continued
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